
 

Friday 25th June 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

I wanted to update you on our work regarding the class groupings for Year 1 

next year.  

 

We take care to ensure that classes are well-balanced in terms of children’s 

learning needs, styles and levels of confidence as we find that this is the best 

way to support learning for all. As a team, we held some initial discussions 

about the potential for some slight changes to the current class groupings for 

September and we consulted with a small number of parents accordingly.  

 

Following this initial consultation, we have determined that to make changes 

at this point could be unsettling for pupils, particularly given the challenging 

year they have overcome. Therefore, we can confirm that class groups will 

not be changing ahead of September.  

 

In Year 1, the children will regularly work alongside their peers from the 

parallel class and the teachers are busily planning activities which will follow 

this model.  

 

If you have any questions or would like to talk this through, please don’t 

hesitate to get in touch. Many thanks for your support.  

 

Best wishes,   

 

Chris Chislett 

Headteacher  

head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 


